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Tasmanian Caverneering Club. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

28th September, 1957. 
During our last trip to Ida Bay we have discovered yet 

another creek in the Mystery Creek Cave System.  The important 
point about this discovery is that this creek is about fifty 
feet or so above the main cave. 

 
Unlike the typical Ida Bay caves, this high-level cave is 

richly endowed with first class formations. (Photographers 
please note - the mud in this cave closely resembles that of 
Binney Tunnel, Newdegate Cave System, both in quality and 
quantity!) 

 
During the next two or three months the Club hopes to start 

the building of a Club Hut at Hastings.  Members are asked to 
submit plans for a hut capable of holding 12 people (double-
tier bunks.)  The hut will most probably be built behind the 
Chalet.  

 
Correction of previous circular: 

Vice-President for the year 1957 - 1958 is Mr. D. Turner. 
 
FORWARD PROGRAM. 

Thursday night - 3rd. October. Slide Evening at the C.W.A. 
Rooms, Criterion Street.  Starts at 8.00 
p.m. Admission:- 5/- Donation. Tickets will 
be sold at the door. Bring your friends 
along.  Subject: Macquarie Island.   Some 
cave slides will be shown - time 
permitting.  Supper will be served. 

12-13th October. Ida Bay.  Survey of high-level cave. 

2-3rd. November. Hastings. Working Bee. Axemen, bricklayers, 
carpenters -everyone is welcome. 

23-24th November. Florentine Valley. Pillingers Creek or Bone 
Pit - depending on weather. 

 
M. H. De Vries, 
Hon. Secretary. 
'Phone B 5247. 

Business W 1111 Ext. 345. 
 

Famous Last Words. 
“ Don't bother going up there. It doesn't go anywhere.” 

[Q] 
 


